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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

September 21, 2022 
Safety Complex Training Room 

Approved Minutes 
7:00 PM 

 
Committee Members Present:  Chair Michael DiPietro, Road Agent Michael Dross, Tom 
Carroll and Officer Peter Lennon 
 
Call to Order:  Chair DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Old Business 
 
Approval of Minutes – May 18, 2022 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to approve the May 18, 2022 meeting minutes.  Mr. DiPietro 
seconded the motion.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
The Committee noted that the June, 2022 meeting had no quorum and did not need to be voted 
on. 
 
Police Report 
 
Officer Lennon presented the Police Report for July, August and portion of September.   
 
Officer Lennon reported 90 stops in July with six summonses, 15 arrests and seven arrests from 
motor vehicle stops and ten crashes. 
 
Officer Lennon reported 279 stops in August and September with 26 summonses, 13 arrests, 
eight arrests from motor vehicle stops and seven crashes. 
 
Road Agent Report 
 
Road Agent Dross reported work on Squirrel Drive is finished and will be seeded and mulched. 
Road washouts, ditches and catch basins are being fixed.  Signs are being replaced.  Depot 
Road to Old Candia is being done for about 150.’  The road striper came and paint costs 
increased $20,000.  Salt prices increased to $78-$79/ton.  There is about $1,000 left in the tree 
budget and a bunch to take down.  Shim and overlay work will begin on Pingree Hill to Wilson 
Crossing.  Work will begin on side streets at Finch and Hummingbird.  He has contacted 
Manchester concerning the portion of Reading Street and they are okay with it. 
 
The Committee briefly discussed the plans for MWW entrance at Front Park which may move 
traffic onto Route 28 in Auburn.  Mr. Leclair will be reaching out. 
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Mr. DiPietro noted that Mr. Carpenter reminded of Southern New Hampshire Planning 
Committee’s traffic count.  Information is available on their website. 
 
New Business 
 
Chair DiPietro reminded that the next meeting will be October 19th. 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:12 PM.  Mr. Carroll seconded the motion.  
With all in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer, Recording Secretary 


